
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
22nd June 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I wrote to all parents recently to invite nominations for the vacancy for a parent governor.  
There has been a positive response and there are 2 candidates for 1 place.  This means that we 
must now hold a ballot. Information about those standing for election is below/attached: 
 
Candidate 1: Mr Thomas Downes 
Candidate 2:  Mrs Naomi Rodgers 
 
The ballot will be held online on Office365 forms.  Each parent has one ballot vote irrespective 
of the number of children at school.  Ballot votes must be returned to school no later than 4th 
July 2022 at 9.30am.  Please go to link:  https://forms.office.com/r/ZPTReBa2nJ  
 
The ballot votes will be counted and checked at 2.30pm on 4th July 2022.  Candidates are 
invited to attend the checking of the ballot votes and subsequent count.  An independent 
scrutineer, who will be a parent of a child at the school not seeking election, will be present 
during the count. 
 
The  parent polling the highest number of votes will be declared duly elected to the governing 
body and you will be notified of the result in due course.  All votes will remain confidential. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
LJ Hackfath 
Headteacher 
 

Head Teacher Mrs L Hackfath LLB (Hons) PGCE 
Cooper Lane, Laceby, Grimsby 

North East Lincolnshire DN37 7AX 
Phone: 01472 318003 Fax: 01472 318009 

e-mail: office@stanfordschool.co.uk 
website: www.stanfordschool.org 
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